
Attachment  A 

TASK FORCE MEMBERS

CHILD NUTRITION H1N1 SEAMLESS SUMMER OPTION WAIVER
Child Nutrition Directors: Carolyn Smith, Child Nutrition Director (CND) Hot Springs, Susan Gosdin, CND, Magnolia, Carolyn Harsson, CND. East Poinsett County, Debbie Stewart, CND Alma,  and Carol Godfrey CND Springdale, David Cullins, CND, Batesville, Vicki Hill ,CND, Bismarck, Martha Wood,  CND, Salem, and Debbie Hairston, Warren.   
Coordinating State Agencies/Education and Community Associations: Doug Ask, Director of Professional Development, Arkansas Association Educational Administrators, Rhonda Sanders, Executive Director of the Hunger Coalition in Arkansas, Anne Sneed, Special Projects Coordinator Lavaca Public School District,  Lynn Jackson, ARDHS Program Administrator, Commodity Distribution Office,  Sam Carr,  ARDHS Program Manager - Commodity National School Lunch Program, and Jim Ponzini, ARDHS Policy Development Coordinator Commodity TEFAP Program. 
Arkansas Department of Education Staff:  Paula Smith, Arkansas Department of Education (ADE) School Nurse Coordinator and Arkansas Department of Health Liaison for Schools Re: H1N1, Carmen Jordan, ADE Student Data Director for APSCN, Mike Simmons ADE Transportation, Suzanne Davidson, Assistance Director Program Operations Child Nutrition Unit (CNU) , Mylissia Blankenship Assistant Director Program Administration CNU, Rita Hamilton Area Specialist CNU and Wanda Shockey,  Director CNU, ADE. 

Work of the Task Force Committee 

The Arkansas Department of Education Child Nutrition Unit appreciates the time and efforts of the Child Nutrition H1N1 Task Force in helping to research the regulations and information needed before making suggestions for the implementation processes outlined in this ADE Commissioner’s Memo.  

The committee diligently worked to answer questions concerning their respective areas of expertise and to provide additional resources for an H1N1 Seamless Summer Option (SSO) Waiver Request.   A special thanks to the district Child Nutrition Directors from the small, medium and large school districts who planned several sets of menus and worked hard as a sub-committee to think through questions that child nutrition professionals may have.   

By no means is the work of this committee conclusive since there is so much more to learn in the actual real world implementation of a meal service in non-congregate settings for serving dismissed children in times of a pandemic or disaster.  
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